Class of ’99 Executive Committee

Conference Call, Thursday, May 13th at 8:30PM (EST)

Participants: Jeff Fine, Catherine Pieroni, Michelle Sweetser, Danielle Buczek, Pauline Christo, Danni Downing, Meg Lysy, Damali Rhett, Adrienne Wagner

Agenda:

*Introduction

*Treasurer’s Report/Financial Update

*Mini-Reunion update

*Class Projects update

*DCF Update

*Communications

Jeff opened the call and expressed his excitement at being elected President and getting the ball rolling. He stated that the Executive Committee (“EC”) has gotten a lot down in the past 4-6 weeks and that his goal is to end the year strong so we can start next year even stronger. Jeff thanked those on the call for joining.  

Treasurer’s Report- Michelle gave a brief update on the EC’s finances

· The EC currently has ~ $43,000 held in two accounts. 

· Income for the year is currently exceeding expenses even though some expenses from last year didn’t hit the books until this fiscal year. 

· Dues payments: Michelle has received 233 payments since 7/1 (the beginning of the current fiscal year). Last year we had a total of 245 dues payers so we should reach or exceed that mark. 

· Michelle sent an e-mail (through Harris) to classmates who paid either last year or two years ago to solicit payments. 

· Michelle promised to let Jeff know how much money is available for mini-reunions. 
· Jeff and Michelle in the upcoming weeks are going to begin budgeting for next year, so EC members are encouraged to let them know if they need any money for projects, etc. next year. 

· Dues will likely remain the same next year. 

Class Award update- Danni reported that the website is currently accepting nominations, though none had come in as of the call. Danni asked for help in encouraging nominations. Adrienne suggested that those who were nominated last time be reconsidered, and Danni said she would look into ensuring that the information about those nominees was current. Danni also asked for volunteers to consider nominations that came in, a small committee to also read through them and help decide. 

Mini-Reunion Update- Meg Lysy has taken over from Jeff as head of mini-reunions. Meg announced that events would be held in June in NY, Boston, DC and Chicago, around the same time for advertising purposes. She would work with Jeff and Michelle to budget for each city. Meg stated that she and the other mini-reunion chairs considered doing a joint theme but decided on separate events. Jeff added that with mini-reunions the goal is currently to build momentum by just having events, and that it was likely we would do a more coordinated event in the fall. Meg added that one of her goals is to find a chair for LA, and Jeff added that he also wanted to find a chair for San Francisco. 

Class Projects Update- Jeff reported for Dave that the Tucker Fellowship was awarded to Chris Hahn, a public health and education volunteer for an organization called VOLSET in Uganda. The information is currently on the class website and was included in the newsletter. Dave is working on getting updates from Chris for future newsletters. 

Jeff also announced that we will be launching a new Class Project, to be chaired by Sara Alexander. Sara will get a committee together to define what the project will be. Jeff stated that because of our resources we can fund the project for two years without having to specifically raise funds for it, and that the project will likely be in the $6-10,000 range. Once the committee establishes the project, they will figure out how to fund it, keeping in mind also that DAM rates go up after we are 15 years out. Jeff stated that the project should be up and running by the end of the next fiscal year and that it is his goal to tie it to current students so we can advertise how the project directly benefits students. 
DCF Update- Jeff stated that his goal for DCF is to get our participation numbers up in the next couple of years. Short term he announced that he wants to finish this year strong, and set up a team so we can start strong. Specifically, Jeff wants to recruit another head agent and various supporting agents. Jeff planned to meet with Keith Lewandowski (our DCF contact) shortly, and that they had discussed several initial ideas to get participation up: 1) working on finding different ways to bring paying dues and making a DCF contribution together so the process is better for our classmates, and 2) recruiting people to reach out and get classmates to give. 

Communications: Danielle has updated all of the content on the website and we have “relaunched” the site using the template Evan previously designed. We continue to update and expand the content on the website.   

We continue to send monthly emails and quarterly newsletters.  There were some delays (on the College’s end) to the most recent newsletter, but everyone should have received it by the middle of June.  Collecting class news continues to be a challenge, so please send news to Catherine!  Catherine and Karen have been making improvements to the Facebook page.  We closed the page to protect classmates’ privacy, removed non-classmates from the membership list.  Catherine and Karen have been working through the class list to grow the number of group members (now over 200!).  We discussed ways to encourage people to post news/photos to the page.  One idea was to offer a prize for photos posted (e.g. Dartmouth in the World).  We’ll discuss more on the second call.

Closing remarks/next call: Jeff closed the call thanking everyone for their great work. He asked if we could have another call before the end of the fiscal year, and it was agreed that we could to discuss mini-reunions, the Class Award and the kick-off of the new class project. Jeff would send out a doodle to plan a good time. 

